

February 16, 2023

Tyisha Walker-Meyers President, Board of Aldermen City of New Haven 165 Church St, 2<sup>nd</sup> Fl New Haven, CT 06510

Re:

Shipman & Goodwin, LLP – Amendment #1 to A22-1616 for Legal Services

Dear. Ms. Walker-Meyers

The district respectfully submits the enclosed submission requesting the approval of the Board of Alders for the recently approved amendment to the agreement A22-1616 between the New Haven Board of Education and Shipman & Goodwin, LLP, from July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023. As required by City of New Haven charter, the New Haven Public Schools is required to bring before the Board of Alders agreements for professional services that exceed \$100,000.

The full Board of Education has approved this amendment and agreement and it's at its 1/23/2023 Regular Meeting. Thank you for your consideration of this amendment to agreement which provides services related to labor relations litigation matters for the district. I look forward to the Alders' prompt approval of the Agreement.

Very Truly yours,

Momos Como

Thomas Lamb

Chief Operating Officer